
 

 

 

 

 

 

18 The Filling Station, Bigbury Memorial Hall. 
7.30pm 

Beautiful Rhododendron bushes at Heligan in early May 

RINGMORE DIARY DATES 

Short Mat Bowls: Monday evenings from October 7.30pm 

Tuesday: Table Tennis, Parish Room 8.00pm 

June 

5 

23 Parish Room Committee Meeting 2.00pm 

13 

18 

20 

25 

PCC Meeting, Parish Room, 10.30am 

Cacklers at Kachelo, 7.30pm 

WI Meeting, ‘A Police Surgeons Lot’,7.30pm 

Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00pm 

The Filling Station, Bigbury Memorial Hall. 
7.30pm 

Mobile Library 11.50 - 12.20pm 

July 

3 Cacklers, The Journey’s End, 7.30pm 

11 WI Summer Meal, 7.00pm 

16 Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00pm 

Early morning sunshine on the cliffs 

above Ayrmer cove during a warm 

spell at the beginning of May 

Ringmore Parish Newsletter 

June 2019 
Edited by David Deadline for July, 25th June 



 

 

 

 

The Dolphin Inn, Kingston 

01548 810314 

Welcome to the Dolphin Inn. We serve a 
selection of home cooked meals using local 
produce, have Cask Marque accredited 
real ales and offer bed and breakfast 
accommodation in a traditional building 
opposite the pub. 

 

 

 

This is a great village pub with a warm 
welcome to all. 



Village Transport Scheme 

Please remember, if you need a car 

and driver to get you to hospital or the 

dentist, then phone Sally on 810547 

or Rosemary on 810253. 

From the Editor………. 
Welcome to the June 2019 issue of the newsletter. 

Well the May bank holiday hasn’t quite turned out as 
well as Easter weatherwise but the month has been one 
of the driest Mays in recent times as all you gardeners 
will be well aware. As I write this some much needed 
rain is falling, but will it be enough? 

Ringmore Parish Council held the AGM in May to which 
all parishioners are invited. The meeting is an 
opportunity to learn about the activities of the council 
over the last year and the many groups that are 
involved in the local area and whose efforts and support 
we rely on (such as the police). 

The turnout to the meeting was minimal and it would be 
interesting to know why. Even in my short time in the 
village I can remember a packed meeting room with lots 
of discussion at the AGM but this was probably because 
of a specific planning issue in the village that many folk 
were interested in. 

Sadly we can’t pick and choose to only hold PC meetings 
when there is something big to discuss and councillors 
are frustrated that there seems to be so little interest 
in getting involved. Perhaps I’m being naïve here but it 
is a worry for the future of the parish as a thriving 
community and for all the groups and societies that are 
keeping going but with fewer members. 

If you are interested in joining us and being co-opted 
onto the Parish Council then please do contact Clr Jenny 
Williams. 

In a similar vein, I am grateful to Guy Eddy for his 
comments about the future of the newsletter (see the 
letters page). I am keen to start a debate about how it 
might continue after December and whilst I do have 
experience of basic desktop publishing there is no 
reason to suggest the newsletter couldn’t be redesigned 
as a news-sheet that anyone might be able to produce 
using a simple word processing package. 

I am committed to producing the newsletter for the 
remainder of the year as the advertisers have paid for 
this service and we need the funds to cover the printing 
costs. But if nothing can be arranged to continue the 
newsletter into 2020 then the final issue will be 
published in December. 

But to finish on a positive note, it’s great that Oliver 
Woodings and his fiance Danielle Hutchings have invited 
all parishioners to their wedding party in the evening of 
27th July. What a lovely gesture! (See their 
advertisement inside). 

If you have any comments or suggestions to make then 
contact me at 

ringmorenews@gmail.com or by telephone to 811212. 

David 
 

Friday Bus Service 

Departs Challaborough 09.40 

Departs Ringmore 09.56 

Arrives Plymouth 10.49 

Departs Plymouth 13.30 

Arrives Ringmore 14.34 

Arrives Challaborough 14.38 

 

 
Ringmore First Aid Responder - In an emergency call 999 then any of us. 

Lizzie Andrews 01548 810615 Karen Purdy 01548 810382 

Jane Reynolds 01548 811218 Debbie Mercy 01548 811276 

Andi King 01548 811210 Emily Bohnet 01548 811210 

 

 
 

  

The newsletter is edited by David. Please 

ensure you use the Ringmore News email 

Below and not personal email addresses. If you 

have any news views, jokes, interesting articles, 

recipes, book reviews, or something to 

celebrate or share please send this to: 

ringmorenews@gmail.com, David 811212 

All opinions expressed in this newsletter are 

those of individual writers, and not necessarily 

those of the Editor. The Parish Council does not 

guarantee or accept liability for any literature, 

advertised goods or services. They have not 

inspected or made checks regarding suppliers. 

The Editor’s decision is final. 

THE DEFIBRILLATOR is at No 8 Crossways (Andi and Emily’s) on the right hand side of the wall 

as you face the front door. There is also one at Challaborough Shop and at Holywell Stores 

mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com
mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com
mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com


SUNDAY CHURCH SERVICES IN JUNE 
 

 Aveton Gifford 

11.00 am 

Bigbury 

11.00 am 

Kingston 

9.30 am 

Modbury 

9.30 am 

Ringmore 

9.30 am 

 
2nd 

 
Sunday Worship 

 
Communion* 

 
Communion 

 
Communion 

 
Sunday Worship 

 

9th 

 

Communion 

 

Sunday Worship 

 

Sunday Worship 

Communion* 

(8 am) 

 
All Age Service 

 

Sunday Worship 

 
16th 

 
Sunday Worship 

 
Sunday Worship 

Communion 

(11 am) 

 
Communion 

 
Village Service 

 
23rd 

 
Communion 

Team Evensong 

(6 pm) 

 
Village Service 

 
Sunday Worship 

 
Communion 

 
30th 

    Team 

Communion 

(10.30 am) 
 

*  Service in traditional language. 

 

The Vicar writes 
 

There is a photograph from the White House taken during John F Kennedy’s time as the 

President of the United States of America. The photograph shows JFK working at his desk in the 

Oval office at the centre of the White House. The office and the desk he is working at are 

symbols of all the power and authority of the most powerful position in the world. In this 

photograph one of Kennedy’s small children is in his dressing gown playing under his father’s 

desk before his bedtime. 

 
Imagine having that access to the President of the United States. Imagine being able to pop in 

whenever it suited you to see the most powerful person in the world - to chat with him as a child 

to a father and to know that he will not just be available to see you, but be happy to listen you 

anything you say and willing to help you out in any way he can. 

 
In the Lord’s Prayer Jesus teaches his disciples to approach God, the King of kings and 

President of presidents, as Father. Jesus taught his disciples that they can approach the 

Supreme creator and ruler of the world not in trepidation but as Father because he has reached 

out in love and offers to wipe away our sins and adopt us as his own children. 

 
Over May and June the churches of the Modbury Mission community are going to be thinking 

about the Lord’s Prayer in our Sunday services. Why not come along to hear how you can get 

started in prayer or revitalise a wilting prayer life. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vicar: The Revd Matt Rowland (830260: every day except (normally) Saturday) 

Readers: Joyce Howitt (01364 73093), Michael Tagent (810520) 
Website: www.modburyteam.org 

http://www.modburyteam.org/
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  to support us in our efforts to do this. There is a 

separate notification and request for help 

elsewhere in this issue of the newsletter. 

 

Prayer Chain 

From time to time, most of us feel the need for 

prayer (whether or not we go to church). If anyone 

Services in May and June 
has a prayer request, they can phone one of the 

Staring last month and continuing into June, our 
numbers below and give details of the request (as 

vicar Matt has introduced some new themes into 
much or as little detail as they wish). That person 

our worship that have temporarily moved us away 
will then phone the next person on the list and so 

from the traditional lectionary cycle of 
on - ensuring at least ten people are praying. These 

recommended readings and related hymns. During 
will be Mary Wilson 830280, Gill Tomlin 810028, 

May we began with a look at prayer (why and how 
Sally Errett 810547, Yvonne Turpin 810798, Alison 

we pray and who benefits) including a set of 
Wynne-Powell 810407, Sally Ness 810639, Drina 

sermons and hymns based around a prayer that 
Williams 810405. Rosemary Wilson 810211 & Jenny 

even non-church goers will be familiar with - namely   
Williams 810851.

 
the Lord’s prayer. This will continue during June 

when we will move into a detailed look at the book 
Some people have said they are worried about 

of Jonah. This initiative is proving to be most 
confidentiality when asking for prayer. I can assure 

interesting and informative and shows how Matt is 
them that one of the main conditions of joining the 

having such a positive influence on our 
prayer chain is the promise never to discuss the 

understanding of Gods purpose and our role in this.   
requests apart from the initial information being 

passed on. However it is always lovely to know that 

Church repair and maintenance 
prayers have been answered (and they usually are, 

It has taken quite some time to work our way 
but not always when and how we expect!)

 
through the various planning and diocesan rules and 

obligations   before we get approval to start the   
Kingsbridge Foodbank

 

repair work on the church wall and replace the 
Your support for the Foodbank has been 

heating  system.  I  am  very  pleased  to  report 
considerable – well done and hopefully we can 

however, that we have now received approval to 
continue this good work for the rest of the year. 

repair the wall and this should start fairly soon. As 
The FOODBANK is here to help people in crisis in 

for the church heating, a technical advisor from the 
and around Kingsbridge.  A container is placed in 

diocese  has  prepared  a  report  identifying  the 
the Church Porch for items to be placed in which 

appropriate  heating  system  that  would  also  be 
will  be  taken  to  the  Foodbank  every  Thursday 

approved by the diocese and we are well on the way 
morning. They are currently welcoming donation 

to finalising a proposal for approval. I will keep you 
of many types of non-perishable items (except 

updated as we progress. 
Baked  Beans and  Tea), toiletries  such as 

Toothpaste, brushes and toilet rolls and all types of 

Summer Fete 
household cleaning materials. There is a  more 

The All Hallows summer fair is set to take place on 
detailed list of items on the collection box in the 

August Bank Holiday Monday this year (26th) and we 
Church porch. Please  note,  however,  that  the 

are grateful to Ian Morgans for allowing us to hold   
foodbank is unable to accept home-produced goods. 

this in his field by the road at the top of the village. 

Given the likely level of expendiutre we are facing 
Many thanks for your help for our neighbours in 



 

 

 

All Hallows Summer Fair 

August Bank Holiday Monday 26th 

We are currently planning for the Summer Fair 

2019 which will be held on land at the top of the 

village by kind permission of Ian Morgans. 

The details are still being finalised but expect to 

include a variety of stalls, games, food, wine and 

beer. 

We are seeking ideas for activities and any offer of help with the event either before and/or on 

the day will be much appreciated. 

You will be aware that All Hallows church is in need of much TLC and we are hoping to replace the 

collapsed section of the graveyard wall and the recently condemned heating system along with 

other important maintenance works over the coming months. 

So the majority of the profit from the fair will be put towards this maintenance work. 

Please contact me (811212) or Jenny Williams (810851) if you are able to help in any way. 

Thank you! David and Jenny, All Hallows Church Wardens. 



 

 



Letters to the Editor - write to ringmorenews@gmail.com . 

 

 

Dear Editor, 

I am concerned by your lack of success in getting a parishioner to take over the production of the 

newsletter. I was Chairman of the Parish Council when the Newsletter was first introduced in the early 

80's. I remember Stan and Pam Brunskill getting a stencil cut, then Stan would take it over to Bigbury on 

Sea where someone had a Roneo type duplicating machine. You cranked the handle and produced a 

printed sheet. The Newsletter was distributed around the Parish and it quickly became evident what a 

valuable source of information it was, especially for the elderly and less mobile. 

 

Ringmore is small and relies heavily on its residents to retain its vitality. I would urge any resident with a 

little spare time to get in touch with David and 'Have a Go'. Don't be deterred by an inability to reach 

David's high standards . Mistakes will be forgiven, remember. 

 

RINGMORE NEEDS ITS NEWSLETTER 

 

Guy Eddy 

 

************************************************************************************** 

Dear Editor 

I think it’s common knowledge not to cut daffodils down to soon , reason being they come up next year 

blind (do not flower) . In my absence the daffodils outside my house have all been strimmed down , far 

to early . I planted those daffodils and over the years they have multiply . So please don’t cut down too 

soon or no lovely daffodils next year . They are a lovely sight in the spring 

Julie Linzell 
 

 

 

mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com


 

 
 

IN NEED OF SPIRITUAL FUEL? 

GET YOUR TOP UP HERE! 
The Filling Station is a local monthly celebration meeting, giving the opportunity to 

praise and worship whilst being in the company of fellow Christians. In a relaxed and 

friendly atmosphere with tea, coffee and cake we have a worship and prayer time, a 

special guest speaking on the months topic and finishing up with prayer and healing 

for those who need support. 

EVERYONE IS WELCOME 

We are not linked to a particular church but offer interdenominational fellowship with Jesus at 

the forefront. 
 

 
 

 

 

Come and join us at the SOUTH HAMS FILLING STATION, Bigbury Memorial Hall, St. Ann’s Chapel, 

Bigbury, TQ7 4HQ. 

Meets on the 3
rd 

Thursday of most months between 7.30pm and 9.30pm. Check us out at 

thefillingstation.org.uk or call on 07522 430036/ 01548 810017. 

Find us on Facebook – SouthHamsFillingStation or just simply turn up 

Next Meeting – Thursday 20
th 

June 2019 

Reverend Stephen Beach will be speaking on 

“The Wonder and Glory of the Cross” 



 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Orchids are also abound this month keep an eye on grass verges for 

Pyrimidal, and Common Spotted orchids. The other exciting thing to keep an 

eye out for on your late night walks is Glow Worms, the female lighting up to 

attract a mate. Our Devon hedges are perfect for them, the darker the night 

the better and away from any artificial light sources if you find any you can 

record the details here https://www.brc.ac.uk/irecord/glow-worm 
 

Open Farm Sunday, Scobbiscombe Farm, Kingston. June 9th 11-2pm  A 

fantastic day out for all the family to explore, with a chance to meet some of 

the farms animals, fun farm trails, pond dipping (a brand new pond dipping 

platform has been constructed), raft making and lots of other activities on  

offer.  Tea and homemade cakes are also available. Please bring a picnic and 

dogs are welcome on leads. 

The Rock, Watersports weekend, South Milton Sands, 8th and 9th June. 

On or off the water, enjoy a weekend of beach fun, lots of exciting activities 

including rockpooling, and kite making and the opportunity to try out some 

new sports such as SUP yoga, Kayaking, windsurfing and snorkelling (some 

sessions will involve a small fee). 

For those people up for after a challenge we also have a SwimRun, trail run 

and 2 mile sea swim, for more information and to book a place go to 

wildrunning.co.uk 

 
For more information on any of our events, and to keep up to date with your 

local ranger team, please like us on Facebook: National Trust South Devon 

Countryside 

 
Jessica Tatton-Brown 

Area Ranger 
 
 

 

 

Please contact your South Devon Rangers on 01548 562344 or email 

Jessica.Tatton-Brown@nationaltrsut.org.uk 

http://www.brc.ac.uk/irecord/glow-worm
mailto:Jessica.Tatton-Brown@nationaltrsut.org.uk
mailto:Jessica.Tatton-Brown@nationaltrsut.org.uk


 
 

RINGMORE PARISH COUNCIL 

Seeks your support and involvement 

 
 

The Parish Council has two vacancies for councillors that we are very keen to fill for the 

future. The council meets once every month (excluding August and December) in the WI 

Hall. The role of the Parish Council is to represent the interests of the whole community. 

Local Councils provide a focus for the community to identify concerns and projects, and 

endeavour to solve them locally themselves. If you are interested in joining the council 

and want to know more, then please contact Clr Jenny Williams on 810851. 

We are also seeking to appoint a clerk to the Ringmore Parish Council. This is a paid role 

and on average requires ten hours per month in administrative duties on behalf of the 

council. Want to know more? Then please contact Clr Jenny Williams. 

The Ringmore Parish Council AGM is in May and all parishioners are welcome to attend 

to learn more about the work of the council and community groups over the last twelve 

months. The AGM will be held in the WI Hall at 7.00pm on 21st May. 
 

 

 
 

Neighbourhood Plan :- report to the Parish Council AGM 21st  May 2019 
 

Almost exactly two years ago the Ringmore Parish Council confirmed its wish to undertake  a 

Neighbourhood Development Plan as outlined in the National Planning Policy Framework. Our 

Neighbourhood Development Plan forms the third tier of this government policy with the Plymouth 

and SW Devon Joint Local Plan being the second tier. 

 

The Neighbourhood Development Plan gives local people a chance to have their say on how their 

parish should develop in the future. 

 

To this end the Steering Group have held several consultations at parish social events and this has 

been backed up by a detailed questionnaire and Housing Needs Survey. There will be further 

focussed consultations with the local community before the report is finalised. 

 

Currently the Steering Group are analysing the results of this consultation and drafting policies that 

are suggested by the majority result of that process. 

 

There is lively debate amongst the Steering Group over several issues which we hope can be 

resolved by reasoned argument and consensus. 

 

There is still a long way to go before the report becomes accepted by SHDC, a Government Inspector 

and a parish referendum but when it does it will have the same force as District and National policies 

and it must be given serious consideration during any planning application for development in 

Ringmore Parish. 

 

Richard Baker 

Ringmore NPSG 

20
th 

May 2019 



MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON 21 MAY 2019 
IN THE W.I. HALL, RINGMORE AT 6.30 PM 

 

Present Cllr Jenny Williams 
Cllr Richard Baker 

JW 
RB 

In the Chair after 67/19 

 Cllr Andrew King 
Cllr David Vincent 
County Cllr Rufus Gilbert 

AK 
DV 
RG 

 
 

Devon County Council 
 

In attendance 
District Cllr Bernard Taylor 
PC Ryan Hayhurst 

BT South Hams District Council 
Devon and Cornwall Police 

 

Apologies 
Peter Javes 
Cllr John Reynolds 

 

JR 
Clerk 

Members of the public present: 2 
 
67/19 ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

Draft Minutes 
IT WAS RESOLVED THAT the following be elected to the positions indicated 

Cllr Jenny Williams Chair 
Cllr David Vincent Deputy chair 

It was noted that there remained vacancies for two councillors to be co-opted. 
 
68/19 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

None 
 

69/19 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
IT WAS RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 23 April 2019 
be accepted as a correct record 
Resolution carried unanimously. The minutes were signed by the Chairman. 

 

70/19 MATTERS ARISING 
70.1 Bowling Green Registration: Nothing to report. 

 
70.2 Devon Bank by Church House: DCC Highways had inspected and placed 

markers indicating the limit of the carriageway. 
 

71/19 ALL HALLOWS AND RETAINING WALL 
DV reported that he was still trying to get quotes to carry out the work. 

 
72/19 PLANNING 
72.1 1227/19/VAR: Challaborough Bay Holiday Park,TQ7 4HU 

variation of condition 2 of planning permission 05_40/2549/13/VAR to extend 
time limits for opening 
Resolved to respond as follows: The Parish Council has received parishioners' 
concerns about planning proposal 1227/19/VAR and would only be able to 
accept such a proposal if the annual opening of the site were also delayed 

from 1st February to the 7th February to compensate for the additional days 
granted over the New Year. Other concerns regarding extra noise and traffic 
over New Year were expressed and the parish council would ask the 
management of Parkdean to do everything they can to minimize any 
annoyance to local residents. 

 

72.2 1412/19/HHO Higher Manor Bungalow, TQ7 4HJ 

Ground and first floor extension with terrace, replacement of roof, and 
replacement of existing garage buildings with a new garage building 
Resolved to ask the applicant for more details of the dimensions, specifically 
the elevation and ideally a schematic imposing the proposed elevation on the 



72.3 1439/19/FUL Quarry Park, Ringmore, TQ7 4HL 
Replace existing two bedroom single storey dwelling with new two bedroom 
single storey dwelling. 
Councillors had no objection to the proposed application but had concerns 
about lack of parking and site access during the construction process. It was 
felt that it would be essential for there to be a construction site management 
plan. 

 

73/19 FINANCE 

Bank balances  as at  20 May 2019 

 
£9,726.26 

 Payments approved: - (which include VAT where applicable). 
Folio Payee Reason 

 

£ 

08 David Vincent Padlock for container 26.00 

09 Peter Javes Administration 99.53 
10 Vision ICT Website 66.00 

11 Ringmore WI Neighbourhood Plan 8.00 

12 Community First Insurance premium 296.24 
TOTAL PAYMENTS  495.77 

Receipts since last meeting   

Lloyds Bank Interest 0.32 
TOTAL RECEIPTS  0.32 

The fencing works and relocation of the water trough for the NLS are 
outstanding. 

 
74/19 NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN (NP) 

Draft Minutes 
RB presented a report to the Annual Parish Meeting immediately following 
the PC meeting. 

 
75/19 DEFIBRILLATORS 

The two defibrillators had now been delivered and were awaiting installation. 
 

76/19 COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 

RG drew attention to three potential sources of grant funding. 
It was noted tha the A379 between Modbury and Flete House would be 
closed to traffic for one week beginning 24 June for drainage work and 
resurfacing. The signed diversion would be lengthy. 

 
77/19 ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS 

The provisional date of 12 October for the skip needed to be confirmed by 
the contractor. 

DV had established shelving requirements for the new storage container and 
it was agreed to authorise expenditure of £119. 
Jane Reynolds has kindly agreed to take on an organizational role to ensure 
green spaces and some footpaths around the parish are kept tidy and well- 
tended. She will be liaising with James Tall who carries out this work on the 
Council’s behalf. 

 
78/19 PARISH PATHS PARTNERSHIP 

Nothing to report in JR’s absence. 
 

79/19 RECRUITMENT OF CLERK 
No progress to date. The clerk felt that the most suitable candidate would be 
found in the parish. 



Draft Minutes 

80/19 CORRESPONDENCE 

 Insurance renewal with effect 1 June 2019 

 
81/19 MEETINGS ATTENDED 

The clerk to a meeting of all local clerks in Malborough on 1st May. 

 
The meeting closed at 7.30 and was immediately followed by the  annual 
parish meeting (see below) 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday 18 June 2019 at 7.30pm 

 
MEETINGS CALENDAR 2019 

18 June 16 July August – no meeting 
17 September 22 October 19 November 
December – no meeting 

 
ANNEX A: POLICE REPORT 

Ringmore (Kingsbridge West) continues to be policed by PC Ryan Hayhurst under the supervision of 

Inspector Tapley and Sergeant Dave Green. PCSO Warren Palmer has now retired. 

In the last 12 months 18 crimes have been recorded in the parish, out of a total of 822 for the whole of 
Kingsbridge and Salcombe areas. This is against 13 for the same period in the previous year 2017/2018 
in Ringmore. 
Of the 18 crimes recorded in the last 12 months between 20/05/18 – 21/05/19, the breakdown is as 

follows: 
Assaults 6        Criminal Damage 1        Theft offences 7 

Possession of drugs  2        Harassment         1        Offence relating to the Communications Act    1 

These figures do not include recorded non-crime domestic incidents, traffic offences and safeguarding 
enquiries including identifying vulnerable persons within the community and  signposting them to the 

relevant agencies. 

 
PC 6486 Ryan Hayhurst Kingsbridge Neighbourhood Team 

 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

PC Ryan Hayhurst of Devon and Cornwall Police, District Councillor Bernard Taylor and  2 members of 

the public were present and heard reports submitted by the following:- 
All Hallows Church 

Devon and Cornwall Police 
Neighbourhood Plan 

Ringmore Historical Society 
Ringmore Newsletter 
Ringmore Parish Room 

Ringmore WI 

 
Written reports will be posted on the Ringmore website. 

 
 

 

JAZZ AT THE 
FISHERMAN’S 
AVETON GIFFORD 

 
 

"Kingsbridge Jazz Club" is now firmly established at The Fisherman's Rest on the first Tuesday of the month, starting at 7.30pm (doors 

open 6.30). It has become a unique venue, much loved by the many top Jazz Bands who perform there. 

 
We have professional and international musicians who play not only in the UK but around Europe and as far afield as New Orleans - 

some indeed have been granted the freedom of The City of New Orleans. 

 
Come along and enjoy the high standard of live music that you would normally only expect to experience at a large city venue. 

4th June - The Enrico Tomasso Quartet ~ 2ⁿd July  Storyville Jassband from Holland 

 

www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club  

www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub 

http://www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club
http://www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub
http://www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub


 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Useful websites: 

South Hams District Council 
www.southhams.gov.uk 

Devon County Council 
www.devon.gov.uk 

 
Report lost property to police 

www.reportMyloss.com 

 
Report highway problems & faults 

www.devon.gov.uk/road maintenance 
 

 

 

 

Rainfall locally, 

May Actual: 14 mm 
10  Year Low: 14 mm (2019) 

10 Year High: 89 mm (2012) 

10 Year Average: 42 mm 

http://www.southhams.gov.uk/
http://www.southhams.gov.uk/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/
http://www.reportmyloss.com/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/road
http://www.devon.gov.uk/road


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN THE W.I. HALL, RING- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Julie 
Mobile Hairstylist 

Ladies & Gents 

For an Appointment 

Telephone 01548 810634 



 

A.M. KING & SONS 

Let the Kings make your home a castle 

All aspects of building work and renovations undertaken 

Bespoke double glazed wooden windows and doors 

New kitchens and bathrooms 

Interior and exterior decoration 

We now provide a profile matching service for architrave 

and skirting 

Digger and driver for hire 

 

01548 810892 

01548 811210 

01548 810570 

07855 829936 

amkingandsons@outlook.com 

 
 

 

Domestic & Commercial 

Electrical Contractors 

 
J B S 

John Butler Stonework 

Quality Stonework 

Building & General Maintenance 

Free Estimates 

Efficient Service 

Based in the South Hams 

Over 20 years serving the local area ————————————————— 

Fully NICEIC approved contractor 
John Butler Services 

 Plumbing Maintenance and Repairs 

Tel: (01752) 896183 Hot Water Systems 

Mob: 07971 855852  

or email: Boiler Service and Repairs 

enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz 

 

 

 

Power flushing of central heating systems 

Gas, LPG and Oil 

Caravan and Holiday Home Safety Checks 
Gas Safe Registered 

Emergency Call Outs 

Tel:01548 810462/07977 962091 

mailto:amkingandsons@outlook.com
mailto:enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz


 

MATTHEW BISSEX ARCHITECTURAL DRAWINGS LTD 

PLANNING AND BUILDING REGULATIONS APPLICATIONS 

PLANS DRAWN FOR EXTENSIONS 

LOFT CONVERSIONS, 

CONSERVATORIES, NEW 

BUILD HOUSING, 

LISTED BUILDING APPLICATIONS 

ACCREDITED SAP ASSESSOR 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT: www.mbad.co.uk 

FOR A FREE QUOTE ON PLANS FOR YOUR 

BUILD PROJECT 

CONTACT MATTHEW ON 01761 436861 OR 

MOBILE 07843 286857 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“The worst time to have a heart 

attack is during a game of 

charades.” 

We are in the polytunnel on top of the hill at Bowling Green Cross. 
Two ways in: The turning on the bend before the golf course or on 

the Bigbury Village to Challaborough/B-on-S road. 

Turtle Farm Produce 
Winter:  October-Mid March Fri-Sat 

11.00-4.00 
Summer Mid March-End Sept. Wed-Sat 

10.00-6.00 

Plants – Many Shrubs &Climbers 
“HOME PRODUCED” Pork, & Lamb , 

Free Range Eggs , Marmalades & Chutneys, 
Wild Bird Food,Seasonal Vegetables & 

Potatoes 
 

Phone evenings 01548 810923. We can Deliver 

http://www.mbad.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

POST OFFICE OPEN MON—FRI 9am to 1pm 

Fairy 433ml = £1.00 

Comfort 21 wash = £1.00 

Pampers=£3.99 

Andrex 9pk=£3.50 

Yellow Tail Wine  £5.99 

Doritos 180g =£1.00 

Pg Tips 35’s = £1.00 

Hartley’s Jam =£1.00 

Nescafé 100g =£2.59 

Kellogg’s Krave/Frosties=£1.49 

Uncle Ben’s Rice=£1.00 

Due to the refurbishment of the store, 

Post Office will be closed from 14
th 

May to 12
th 

June 

The Post Office will reopen on13th June@ 1.00pm 

 

Current Offers expire on 4
th 

June 



 

 

 

 

Ringmore 

TQ7 4HL 

01548 810205 
Email: thejourneysend@btinternet.com 

 
 
 
 

Cacklers (crafting, chatting or maybe just a catch up) Weds 5
th 

June this month only 
to be held at Kachelo, 7.30pm 

 
~~~ 

 

 

Please make sure you book for Sunday Lunch as spaces can get very limited 

Don’t forget Father’s day on 16
th 

June. 
 

~~~~~ 

 

We take bookings for large private parties and tailor the menu to your Tastes and budget, we don’t 
charge for exclusive booking hire 

 
 

~~~~~ 

 

The Journeys End will be closed on Wednesday 5th, Thursday 6th and lunchtime 

on Friday 7th June 
~~~~~ 

 

 

 

We have a vacancy for a full time Kitchen Assistant, meals provided, competitive 

rates of pay, Apprenticeship available 
~~~~~ 

 

Yeah! We now own the freehold of the Pub 
 
 
 
 
 

Opening Times Food Served 

Tues-Friday Tues-Sat 

12.00-3.00 & 6-11.00 12.00-2.00 & 6-9.00 

Sat 12-11.00 Sunday 12.00-2.30 

Sunday 12-10.30 

mailto:thejourneysend@btinternet.com

	SUNDAY CHURCH SERVICES IN JUNE
	The Vicar writes
	We are currently planning for the Summer Fair 2019 which will be held on land at the top of the village by kind permission of Ian Morgans.

	IN NEED OF SPIRITUAL FUEL?
	The Filling Station is a local monthly celebration meeting, giving the opportunity to praise and worship whilst being in the company of fellow Christians. In a relaxed and friendly atmosphere with tea, coffee and cake we have a worship and prayer time...
	We are not linked to a particular church but offer interdenominational fellowship with Jesus at the forefront.
	Orchids are also abound this month keep an eye on grass verges for Pyrimidal, and Common Spotted orchids. The other exciting thing to keep an eye out for on your late night walks is Glow Worms, the female lighting up to attract a mate. Our Devon hedge...
	For those people up for after a challenge we also have a SwimRun, trail run and 2 mile sea swim, for more information and to book a place go to wildrunning.co.uk


	Seeks your support and involvement
	MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON 21 MAY 2019 IN THE W.I. HALL, RINGMORE AT 6.30 PM
	67/19 ELECTION OF OFFICERS
	68/19 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
	69/19 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
	70/19 MATTERS ARISING
	71/19 ALL HALLOWS AND RETAINING WALL
	72/19 PLANNING
	72.2 1412/19/HHO Higher Manor Bungalow, TQ7 4HJ
	72.3 1439/19/FUL Quarry Park, Ringmore, TQ7 4HL
	74/19 NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN (NP)
	75/19 DEFIBRILLATORS
	76/19 COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
	77/19 ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS
	78/19 PARISH PATHS PARTNERSHIP
	79/19 RECRUITMENT OF CLERK
	Useful websites:
	South Hams District Council www.southhams.gov.uk
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